Victory Heights Church Family,

Last night the church board met to discuss options regarding our Sunday and Wednesday night services during this time. As I have written before II Timothy 1:7 says, “For God has not given us a spirit of fear, but of power and love and of a sound mind.” We do not live in fear, but the leadership of the church has come to some decisions regarding our gatherings here at the church in light of COVID-19.

Decisions will be made and communicated on a week by week basis. The goal is every Monday to update the church website (www.victoryheightschurch.org), our Facebook page, and send out an email about the weeks services. Since the information and the do’s and don’ts are so fluid, we will try to flow too.

So here is our game-plan:

· All children ministries are canceled for this Wednesday (3/18). Sunday school, Children’s Church & Nursery are suspended for Sunday (3/22).
· We will only be holding our adult Wednesday Bible study of Daniel at 7pm on 3/18. We will also be using Facebook Live to broadcast that lesson. If you can join in this study from home, please stay at home. For those who don’t have Facebook you can come on out to the church being mindful of your proximity to people. 

· We will still be holding our church service at 10:30am this Sunday (3/22) but with some caveats. Remember, there will be no Sunday School that morning so everything will start at 10:30. We will be using Facebook Live to broadcast the entire service on Sunday. If you and your family can join us online for the service then I want to encourage you to stay home and join in online at 10:30. For those who do not have Facebook Live access, you are welcome to come to the church and worship. The more that can stay at home and join us via the internet the better. Again, be mindful of your proximity to others, spread out all over the sanctuary, and limit touching.
· For those who will come to the church, bulletins will again be on the seats. We will also be uploading a copy of the bulletin to our website under the COVID-19 tab later this week. All information regarding our services and changes can be found under that tab. 
· Regarding giving, for those who attend Sunday service, we will again have the ushers holding the plates and you can place your gifts into the plates without touching them. For those who are going to be joining us from home, you can give online at www.victoryheightschurch.org/give or you can mail a check to the church at the address below.

One of the last things that we want during this time is for our church family to become disconnected. Unfortunately, for many individuals when they get out of the routine of attending church for a short time they just stop attending altogether. This is definitely not what we want. Worshiping and learning together as a church family is imperative in the life of a Christian and we are doing our best to stay connected, meet everyone’s needs, and help keep some continuity and stability regarding our meeting times. 
In Him,

Pastor Steve
_____________________________________________________________________________________
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Church Phone: (814)-432-8004


Email: vhubcpastor@yahoo.com  
Website: www.victoryheightschurch.org 
5978 US 322
Franklin, PA 16323
